
 

                                                                                    

                                                                                                              July 1, 2024 

 

Inna Katerina 

9261 East Bay Harbor Dr.#702 

Bal Harbor Island, FL 33154 

 

 

Ms. Katerina, 

 

On May 31st 2024, you filed a complaint with Miami-Dade Animal Services with regard 

to a, large brown/white female Labrador Retriever mix named “Cupcake” belonging 

to Jordan Leonard. We were requested to investigate whether or not this dog should be 

declared dangerous under Section 5-22 of the Miami-Dade County Code. The purpose of 

this letter is to issue the findings of our investigation and whether or not a preliminary 

determination of dangerous dog should be entered in this case. 

 

In making a preliminary determination as to whether or not a dog should be declared 

dangerous, a preponderance of the evidence submitted to Animal Services must support 

the fact that a violation of Section 5-22 has occurred. After reviewing the case file the 

department has determined that there is insufficient cause to declare this dog as 

dangerous at this time. 

 

 

                       

If you have any questions, please contact me at 305-815-6275. 

 

 

 

Sincerely,   

 

 

 

Armando Barrios, Investigator 

armando.barrios@miamidade.gov 

Miami-Dade Animal Services 

C (305) 786-815-6275 

3599 NW 79th Avenue 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 


